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Chair Peña-Melnyk, Vice Chair Cullison, and Members of the House Health and Government 
Operations Committee, thank you for this opportunity to testify in favor of House Bill 297 which, 
with Delegate Kerr’s proposed amendment to match the language of SB 5, would remove the 
sunset on the State-Based Young Adult Health Insurance Subsidies Program contingent on 
sufficient funds available from Maryland’s insurer assessment. Special thank you to Delegate 
Kerr for sponsoring this legislation. Baptist Ministers’ Night Conference of Baltimore and Vicinity 
is an organization that strives to equip faith leaders with resources to do effective health 
ministries for its congregants. 

 
Young adults are the age group most likely to be uninsured, and this program has made great 
strides in helping them gain coverage. Thanks to your leadership, tens of thousands of young 
adults in Maryland have benefitted from the Young Adult Health Insurance Subsidy Program. 
Many were able to enroll for the first time, while others were better able to pay for their premiums 
or get better plans with lower cost-sharing. This means that our young people are able to access 
preventative services and have peace of mind in case of a medical emergency.  
 
This program has been reducing racial and ethnic disparities within this age group. In 2024 
enrollment by Black young adults (age 18-34) increased year over year by 46%, and enrollment by 
Hispanic young adults increased by 50% compared to an overall enrollment increase of 27% for 
all young adults age 18-34. This is tremendous progress.  
 
Making coverage for young adults more affordable also helps to stabilize premiums within the 
market as a whole by bringing more healthy people into the market. 

 
We thank your Committee for your leadership in creating this program, and thank Delegate Kerr for 
sponsoring the legislation to remove the sunset. We pray that our legislators will heed our call and 
give a favorable report for HB 297 with Del. Kerr’s amendment.  

 

https://www.marylandhbe.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/12/Report-on-the-Young-Adult-Subsidy-Program.pdf
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